FRESNO IRRIGATION DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE EQUIPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD NOVEMBER 6, 2014

Fresno Irrigation District’s Equipment Committee met at the District office located at 2907 South Maple Avenue – Fresno, California, on November 6, 2014. The meeting started at 9:00 A.M.
EQUIPMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT
Director George Porter

Director Gregory Beberian
STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT
Assistant General Manager Bill Stretch
Construction and Maintenance Superintendent Ralph Yockey
Shop Foreman Tim Pritchard

ASSISTANT GENERAL MANAGER’S EQUIPMENT REPORT

a. 2014 Equipment Replacement/Purchase
Staff presented the information on a new wheel loader –T4 interim engine, 150-165 HP, 6 cylinder, and 6.6 liter engine with cab, bucket, and forks. After some discussion, the Committee agreed with Staff’s recommendation to purchase the Caterpillar wheel loader Model 930K at a cost of $193,481.03 from Quinn Caterpillar.
Recommendation

The Committee agreed to recommend the purchase of the Caterpillar wheel loader Model 930K at a cost of $193,481.03 from Quinn Caterpillar to the entire Board during the next regular Board meeting.
b. Discuss Grant Application for San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District
The Committee discussed the current grant program offered through the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control Board (SJVAPCB) for Public Agencies.   Staff has explored the potential of purchasing a new hybrid vehicle to replace the Chevrolet Impala that is currently used by office Staff and occasionally by the Operations and Maintenance Departments to send Staff to training or conferences.  The grant program includes $20,000 towards the purchase of a hybrid, while the cost of new hybrid is estimated at $35,000.  The Impala currently has 86,000 miles with an estimated resale value of $5,000.  Staff estimates that it will be driven around 3,000 miles per year.  It was agreed upon by the Committee that the District should not pursue the purchase of a hybrid to replace the Impala at this time. It was also agreed that Staff will continue to monitor the programs (SJVAPCB, ARB, and NRCS) and monitor the evolution of the hybrid trucks. The Committee’s thoughts are that the technology does not exist today but it probably will in a few years and the likelihood of grant funding for those vehicles looks good. 
The Committee also discussed grants or incentives on other equipment that FID is looking to replace (off-road diesel); it does not appear that there are any grant opportunities at this time. Staff spoke to SJVAPCB personnel who stated there could be a grant program in the near future but could not provide any specifics. Staff will also continue to explore all grant opportunities as well.

Recommendation

The Committee agreed that the District should not pursue the purchase of a hybrid to replace the Impala at this time, but Staff should continue to research other grant opportunities.  Staff will also monitor the evolution of the hybrid truck.
Director Beberian suggested Staff look into adding LED lights on top of all FID vehicles (similar to the three night WSO trucks, WSO 102, and spray tractors). Staff stated they would research this suggestion further.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.  
Submitted By,

William Stretch
Assistant General Manager
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